BLACKHILL WINDFARM COMMUNITY FUND

AGM for year ending 31st March 2020
7pm Wednesday 12th August 2020 hosted by Keith on Zoom
MINUTES

Present – Keith Dickinson, Derek Janes, David Seed, Hazel Smith, Tim Myer, Sharon Cleghorn 

Past Applications - Cameron Mabon, John McEwen, Danielle McKinnon, 

Welcome from Chairman of Board of Directors – Keith Dickinson 

The Blackhill Windfarm Community Fund has supported 21 applications in 2019/2020 financial year, up from 14 in the previous year.  £41k has been distributed, averaging at about £2,000 but ranging from £500 to £4,500.  Our support, not just financial has enabled these projects obtain funding from other sources.  We are always looking to fund projects that will make a difference in the long term and we feel we have been achieving that.  

We received £38k from the windfarm.  In past years we have carried forward approx. £12k, this year we have carried forward £6k.  However, we do not look to carry forward any amounts but fund those projects that we feel will benefit the community the most.  

The list of projects that we have funded is diverse and the money to these projects inspires support from national funders.  Good to have an endorser from a local funder.  

The AGM is an opportunity for us to hear from those projects we have funded and we look forward to hearing from the representatives that have been able to join us tonight.  It is always good to hear how our funding has helped.  

Thanks to all the directors for their continued contribution, I am sure it is appreciated by all the projects we have funded.  Also, thanks to Sharon for keeping us on the straight and narrow.

The directors would like to extend their thanks to Keith for excellent chairing of the Community Fund in the last year.  Always measured, thoughtful and effective, allowing collective decisions whilst keeping the meeting moving forward.  

1. Apologies – James Robson, 
· Late apologies – David Mycock, Stuart Renton

2. Approval of Minutes of AGM for year ending 31st March 2019 (attached) - Approved
3. Approval of Annual Report for year ending 31st March 2020 (attached) – Approved

4. Update from 2019/2020 successful applicants. 
· John McEwan – Duns Players
· £4,800 for bespoke seating & signboards for the visually impaired.
· John spoke about the DunsFest which has been postponed until next year due to the Coronavirus pandemic and lockdown.  

· Event will now be held from 1st to 8th May 2021.
· All funders have agreed to leave there funding in place which will allow Duns Players to run the event as originally planned for 2020.

· Theatre is struggling at the moment and it is up to the non-professionals to get going as soon as possible to show that theatre is essential to all our well-being.

· BWCF funding has been essential to our relationship with the Volunteer Hall as well as helping with receiving funding from other sources.
· Plan to make DunsFest an annual event to be held the first week of May.

· The Covid lockdown has emphasised how local projects matter, including the arts and it is up to us at the BWCF to fund these projects.

· Thank you for your support.  

· Danielle McKinnon – Eat Sleep Ride
· £4,090 for volunteer co-ordinator.
· Massive thank you to BWCF for their funding which has allowed us to bring on a volunteer co-ordinator.  

· We now have 82 volunteers and delivered another 8 nature therapy projects.

· Worked with families planting trees and building compost loos and BHS Horse Health Programme.  

· Put over 14 children and young people through Saltire 15 H15 and 28 on our ABRS programme.

· Started work on the new facility to run/hold non-contact therapy.
· Employed more members of staff and bought new horses.

· Tender to DWP for social job centre project funding.
· New quad bike, which replaced the bike that we originally funded.

· Danielle has passed her SVQ assessors award.

· Danielle’s energy is refreshing and helps provide space for every type of individual and gives them the confidence to be heard.
· Thanks once again to BWCF for your support. 

· Derek Janes – Thinking Without Borders

· £2,500 conference on the declaration of Arbroath

· Postponed until April 24th 2021.

· BWCF agreement to carry funding over has allowed us to confirm the same 4 speakers.  Particularly Jackie Kay.

· Theme of event is about identity of Border land.

· The event will have to move to Chirnside due to a New Year Ceilidh being held in Volunteer Hall.

· Thanks to BWCF for funding.

· Hazel Smith – ReTweed
· £3,200 trainer costs & expenses.
· BWCF funding was for the great tapestry project to allow women to come together with the main seamstress.

· Our section of the tapestry represents Berwickshire with an image of a fisher lasses and a woman who works in the textile factory.

· Throughout the Covid-19 lockdown Re-tweed have been busy and provided much needed support to the wider community.

· Set up 2 food banks and made NHS scrubs for 8 hospitals.

· Set up online learning and provided online tutoring for those who could not make events.    

· Made masks for shop keepers, volunteers and those shielding which was distributed through the local chemists.  Thanks to Ramones for their help.
· Run 14 workshops for women who are graduates of Re-Tweed and now opened this to others.

· 1 place has been funded at the kilt academy.

· Started first face to face volunteer day today, (12/08/2020) with reduced numbers.

· Our group has grown and grown, new projects emerging and replicating in other parts in Scotland.

· Grants, such as the Wellbeing and Business Relieve grant has allowed us to keep going and provide help such as the food banks etc.

· Strategic planning meeting next month to discuss how we move forward.
· BWCF funding has led to us receiving funding elsewhere which totalled £110k income.
· New service manager has been taken on to share the workload.  

· Re-tweed is an exceptional project and Hazel is doing an exceptional Job.

· Cameron Mabon – Berwickshire Youth Piping & Drumming Foundation

· £2,200 for chanters

· All funds have been spent.

· Approached a couple of years ago by the SSBTD to help launch the piping and drumming tuition in Berwickshire.  
· Local bands had provided some tuition but looking to grow the local numbers.

· Had envisioned 50 students max but had 90 students register to take lessons.

· Andrew Watson visited all primary schools and high schools providing tuition.

· Expected a drop off at Christmas but most of the pupils kept with it.  

· Great opportunity especially for the smaller primary schools to get together.

· Virtual lessons have been offered through Covid but restrictions placed by SBC has made this difficult.  

· Not sure when lessons will resume but may need to leave until after Christmas.

· Due to initial interest and enthusiasm I believe that we will be able to get it up and running again.

· Thanks to BWCF for the funding.

· Cameron Mabon – BHS Senior Musical Theatre
· ££3,735.02 – Digital mixing desk
· Working to build up a stock of equipment at the school for students to use for lessons and shows.

· Purchased a sound desk and PA system which has opened up another stream for students.

· Ran a Musical Theatre Course in the school for the first time.

· A past pupil, now a professional sound engineer, has been able to set up and provide tuition on the new equipment.  Which was then used for our production of Legally Blonde.   

· Community resource that had been planned to be used by Duns Primary School production of Hairspray, which was unfortunately cancelled. 
· Thanks for BWCF for their support.  

5. Appointment of Directors. 
· Keith Dickinson – Gavinton & Fogo CC – Chair 
· Stuart Renton – Duns CC

· James Robson – Abbey St Bathans, Preston and Bonkyl CC

· David Mycock – Lammermuir CC

· Independent Directors - David Seed, Derek Janes, Tim Myer, Hazel Smith stepped down and were reappointed. – Approved.
6. Appointment of Independent Examiner - Doyle Accounting – Approved 
7. A.O.B.

